

Williston Public School District #1

WHS Activities Department

June 1, 2021

Mr. Matthew Fetsch, Executive Director North Dakota High School Activities Association PO Box 817 Valley City, ND 58072

Dear Executive Director Fetsch and NDHSAA Board of Directors,

Beginning this 2021-22 school year, Williston Public School District #1 and Williams County School District #8 will be formally reorganized as Williston Basin School District #007. On behalf of the Williston Basin School District #007 School Board, we have five requests based on this reorganization:

- 1.) Williston Public School District #1 be removed from NDHSAA Membership.
- 2.) Williams County School District #8 be removed from NDHSAA Membership.
- 3.) Williston Public School District #1 students be granted one-time immediate eligibility pursuant to Part II, Article XIV, Section IX Q/A #10. Understanding that once these students attend or compete, their choice of new school has been made and are then subject to the NDHSAA transfer rules.
- 4.) Williams County School District #8 students be granted one-time immediate eligibility pursuant to Part II, Article XIV, Section IX Q/A #10. Understanding that once these students attend or compete, their choice of new school has been made and are then subject to the NDHSAA transfer rules.
- 5.) Current Williston High School cooperative sponsorship agreements will remain in-force for the 2021-22 school year, subject to current coop deadlines and procedures moving forward.

Thank you very much for your consideration regarding our reorganization. If needed, please do not hesitate to contact me for additional information.

David A. Mieure Activities Director Williston Public School District #1



5/17/2021

Hello Vendor,

As of June 30th, 2021, we will no longer be in existence. Our school district is reorganizing with Williams County School District #8. As of July 1st, 2021 our school district's new name will be Williston Basin School District #7. Please submit any outstanding invoice for WPSD#1 as soon as possible. All debt will be assumed by the new district, it would be to your advantage to get the billing done asap to help ensure a smooth year ending. We will be setting up everything for the new district starting July 1st, 2021.

If we need to do any new paperwork as Williston Basin School District #7 please send to the address below. We look forward to working with you in the future. Please let us know if you have any questions. We appreciate your service and look forward to working with you in the future.

Williston Basin School District #7 ATTN: Sherri Heser PO Box 1407 Williston, ND 58801

Sincerely,

Lori Olson, Assistant Superintendent

Interim Business Manager.